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In fiscal year 1994, the Johns Hopkins
University was awarded funds to test its
intensive community-based aftercare
model in four demonstration sites in
Denver, Colorado; Clark County (Las
Vegas), Nevada; Camden and Newark,
New Jersey; and Richmond, Virginia.
Each of the four sites will receive up to
$100,000 to support program
implementation in fiscal year 1995. An
independent evaluation contractor is
providing an initial evaluation design
and documenting the implementation
process under a separate grant.

The Johns Hopkins University will
receive a supplemental award of
$220,000 to provide training and
technical assistance to the four selected
sites and to OJJDP’s Youth
Environmental Service Program, Boot
Camp Pilot Program, and SafeFutures
Program sites. This is the second budget
period of a three-year project. BJA will
contribute $500,000 to the support of
this program in fiscal year 1995.

Native American Alternative
Community-Based Program—$600,000

This program is designed as a
collaborative effort between OJJDP and
other public and private organizations
concerned about juvenile delinquency
among Native Americans. Its purpose is
to develop community-based alternative
programs for Native American youth
who are adjudicated delinquent and to
develop a re-entry program for Native
American delinquents returning from
institutional placements. A
multicomponent design has been
developed in the four project sites.
Fiscal year 1995 funding will support
continued implementation of these
projects. Training and technical
assistance will also be provided to
integrate the critical elements of OJJDP’s
intensive supervision and community-
based aftercare programs with cultural
elements traditionally used by Native
Americans to control and rehabilitate
offending youths.

The Red Lake Band of Chippewa
Indians, the Navajo Nation, the Gila
River Indian Community, and the
Pueblo of Jemez are the project sites
initially funded in fiscal year 1992. The
National Indian Justice Center provides
the sites with training and technical
assistance. No additional applications
will be solicited in fiscal year 1995.

Training for Juvenile Corrections and
Detention Staff—$500,000

OJJDP will continue the development
and implementation of a comprehensive
training program for juvenile corrections
and detention management staff through
its interagency agreement with the
National Institute of Corrections (NIC).

The program is designed to offer a core
curriculum for juvenile corrections and
detention administrators and mid-level
management personnel in such areas as
leadership development, management,
training of trainers, legal issues, cultural
diversity, the role of the victim in
juvenile corrections, gang activity,
juvenile programming for specialized
needs of offenders, and overcrowding.
The training is conducted at the NIC
Academy and regionally. This program
is a continuation activity, implemented
in fiscal year 1995 under an interagency
agreement with NIC. No additional
applications will be solicited in fiscal
year 1995.

Technical Assistance to the Juvenile
Courts*—$389,943

The National Center for Juvenile
Justice (NCJJ), the research division of
the National Council of Juvenile and
Family Court Judges, provides four
types of technical assistance under this
grant: (1) Information resources; (2)
onsite consultation; (3) off-site
consultation; and (4) a cross-site
consultation. Emphasis will be placed
on intermediate sanctions for handling
juveniles involved in drug-related
offenses and gang activities and other
emerging issues confronting the juvenile
court.

The current grantee, the National
Center for Juvenile Justice, will
implement the program. No additional
applications will be solicited in fiscal
year 1995.

Due Process Advocacy Program
Development—$250,000

In fiscal year 1993, OJJDP funded the
American Bar Association (ABA), in
partnership with the Juvenile Law
Center (JLC) of Philadelphia,
Pennsylvania, and the Youth Law
Center (YLC) of San Francisco,
California to develop due process
advocacy program strategies. The goals
of the program are: (1) To increase
juvenile offenders’ access to legal
services; (2) to improve the quality of
preadjudication, adjudication, and
dispositional advocacy for juvenile
offenders; and (3) to ensure due process
to all juveniles in the juvenile justice
system. The strategies will be made
available to State and local bar
associations and other relevant
organizations so that they can develop
approaches to increase the availability
and quality of counsel for juveniles. The
ABA, JLC, and YLC have completed an
assessment of the current state of the art
with regard to legal services, training,
and education. In fiscal year 1995, they
will develop strategies to improve
access, availability, and the quality of

counsel and provide a comprehensive
report on these issues. During this
second funding cycle, training materials
will be developed and tested in selected
sites. Training materials will be adjusted
based on experience in the test sites and
a dissemination strategy developed. The
ABA will establish mechanisms for
networking with legal service providers
such as public defender offices and
children’s law centers. Fiscal year 1995
funding will support the second six
months of the second year budget for
this 3-year effort. No new applications
will be solicited in fiscal year 1995.

Improvement in Correctional Education
for Juvenile Offenders—$250,000

The purpose of this program is to
assist juvenile corrections
administrators in planning and
implementing improved educational
services for detained and incarcerated
juvenile offenders.

In fiscal year 1992, the National Office
for Social Responsibility (NOSR) was
awarded a three-year cooperative
agreement to conduct a comprehensive
assessment of the literature and to
produce a report documenting state of
the art practices in educational reform.
The results of this effort were utilized to
develop a training and technical
assistance program to improve
educational services for incarcerated
juveniles.

In fiscal year 1995, NOSR will be
awarded up to $250,000 to provide
training and technical assistance to
three sites to be competitively selected.
No additional applications would be
solicited for this training and technical
assistance program during fiscal year
1995.

Robeson County, North Carolina*—
$202,645

This grant to the State of North
Carolina will continue implementing a
pilot program for African-American
males, ages 12 to 15, who, in lieu of
confinement, will be supervised in the
community and assigned to a weekend
academy where they will receive
intensive services including counseling,
tutoring, conflict resolution, and job
training. In the first year, 100 juveniles
were expected to be served. Second-year
funds will be used to continue and
expand the program.

P.A.C.E. Center for Girls, Inc.*—
$150,000

The P.A.C.E. Center for Girls, Inc.,
headquartered in Orlando, Florida, will
expand its program to several new sites
and provide technical assistance to
jurisdictions that wish to adopt the
P.A.C.E. program model. P.A.C.E.


